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The AMA encourages the Optometry Board of Australia (OBA) to update its guidelines relating
to the endorsement to prescribe scheduled medicines so that they better reflect the NPS
MedicinesWise Prescribing Competencies Framework (see http://www.nps.org.au/health-
professionals/cpd/prescribing-competencies-framework).

This Framework provides the Australian benchmark for the training, credentialing, and ongoing
professional development of prescribers.

The Board should take the opportunity to more comprehensively describe the knowledge, skills
and behaviours required of optometrists who are endorsed to prescribe scheduled medicines, in
line with this Framework.

For example, a common thread throughout the core prescribing competencies described in the
Framework is the need to develop partnerships and to collaborate effectively with other health
professionals.

This is not currently reflected in the “therapeutic medication management stages’ described in
Table 3 of the draft Guidelines for continued professional development for endorsed and non-
endorsed optometrists.

The text in Table 3 should clearly state that the development of partnerships and effective
collaborations with other health professionals, such as medical practitioners, is a requirement in
all stages of medicine management.

The AMA also supports the inclusion of continuing professional education on the co-
management of glaucoma treatment in line with the RANZCO Principles for Collaborative Care
of Glaucoma Patients, which will allow optometrists to correctly comply with the Board’s
guidelines for use of scheduled medicines. This issue is raised in more detail in the Royal
Australian and New Zealand College of Ophthalmologists submission to this consultation.

AMA submission: Optometry Board CPD guidelines — D15/7644
Page 1



Australian Medical Association

The AMA also shares RANZCQO’s concerns regarding the Board’s proposed role in both
accrediting and auditing CPD providers, which appears to be inconsistent with current practice in
AHPRA, as well as best Australian and international practice requiring separation of regulation
and education roles.
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